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PO Box 282 – Tucumcari, New Mexico 88401 – (505) 461-4218 – http://www.quaymcch.com
Gary Salazar, Principal

Tucumcari High School

PO Box 1046

1100 South Seventh Street

Tucumcari, NM 88401

Mr. Salazar:

Recently, we had the honor of having Mr. Pacheco and a handful of students participate in a meeting of our Substance Abuse Committee.  The aim of this committee is to reduce illegal substance use among youth under the age of eighteen years and we felt it was vital to have the input of the youth we are trying to serve.  The insight provided by these students and Mr. Pacheco have already proved invaluable to this group and we look forward to their participation in the future.

The committee was very impressed with the students’ candor and intelligence during our recent meeting.  They could have been very intimidated by the presence for law enforcement and community leaders, but they were willing and able to share in a significant way and be respectful and respected partners with those that have influence in the community.  These youth are a credit to you and your staff and reflect the caliber of citizens that Tucumcari High School helps to fashion.  The Substance Abuse Committee wishes to thank you for excellent education provided by Tucumcari High School that not only prepares youth through academics but also through service to the community.

The committee would also like to thank you for Mr. Pacheco.  In our work, the committee has found that role models are a vital part of substance abuse prevention among our youth, be they parents, other relatives, teachers, or neighbors.  The students that we met with, when asked who they looked up to and wanted to be like, mentioned Mr. Pacheco right alongside brothers, sisters, and parents.  These students, who mentioned problems within their families and substance abuse within their homes, said that Mr. Pacheco was a strong and steady force in their lives and they looked forward to their school day so they could be in his classes and spend time with him.  These students also reported that they could go to Mr. Pacheco for help with their problems, even if these problems included their own substance use.  In the estimation of this committee, Mr. Pacheco is a model citizen and an shining example of the teaching staff at Tucumcari High School.  Our committee thanks you deeply for employing such a man as a teacher and advisor to the youth of our community.

Thank you for allowing Tucumcari High School students and Mr. Pacheco to be a part of our committee’s important work!

Jason Nemrow

Co-Coordinator, Quay County MCCH Council

